Chancellor E. H. Lindley, University of Mansas.

Dear Chancellor Lindley:

On Saturday afternoon, December 5, we are holding our first amoual basketball clinic in Hoch Auditorium at 2:30 o'clock.

Coach Tom Scott, of Central Missouri State Teachers College, Warransburg, Missouri, will use his team for about half an hour of demonstration, and I will use the Mansas team for a similar period. We are planning to have movie talkie pictures on basketball shown. Dr. Maismith will speak, as will Mr. Gwinn Henry.

This climic is being held for the benefit of all the high school basketball coaches and players in this region, and we are expecting to have a large crowd.

We would be very happy and proud to have you extend a few words of greeting to our group sometime during the afternoon. If you are available on this date I shall be glad to advise you later of the exact time that we would desire to have you speak.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.